
Eildon Cruise Report 

 

Saturday 10th July 2024   was an extremely foggy and cold morning. Four of 
the five boats attending had already arrived on either Thursday or Friday 
and were just waiting for our esteemed leader.  

 

 

 

By late morning the fog had largely cleared and five  boats departed 
Jerusalem Creek on what was turning out  to be a beautiful winter’s 
morning. 



 

First stop was Allans Bay for lunch and then the cruise travelled leisurely up 
the Jameison River to moor outside the pub for the night. 

 

We were joined by Jay’s son, James and his little daughter Mia. 

Happy hour was shared around a pit fire and many a boating story was 
regaled. Leeway won the prize for the best “horror” story. 

A delicious dinner at the pub and then everyone retired for the night. 

Sunday morning dawned colder than the previous morning and initially 
slightly windy. 

Most everyone walked into the township for a morning coffee and photo 
opportunity. 

Upon returning to the boats, The Boss and Leeway departed leaving the 
others to follow at a later time. 



 

Many thanks to Stuart and Annette( Zero Tolerance) for leading the cruise 
and to Renato (The Boss), Artur and Ania (White Eagle), and Jay, James and 
Mia  (Jay Jay) for their company. 

 

Leeway 

 









 



 


